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22002222  --  LLeett''ss  HHooppee  iitt''ss  HHaappppyy,,  HHeeaalltthhyy  &&  SSaaffee!!  
Although the numbers are scary at the moment, hopefully this new wave will be 
different - (more contagious, yes, but shorter duration they say). 

At any rate, there are just 6 months left in Rotary Year 2021-2022, and there is lots for 
RCO to do - some fundraising, some disbursement of the Charitable Funds we already 
have, and lots of opportunity to do good in our Community - let's all pitch in - and do it!  

News and a few Reminders: 
Dave Proctor is still looking for a 
couple of Vounteers for the short, 6 
weeks, Zoom, GrandPals program. 

Training is Jan 11
th

 -   Contact Dave at 519-217-0457 or email. 
 

The Ace has been Caught! 
The Winning Pot was $2,235.  A new Draw 
will begin later this month - details to follow. 

So, How Does the Raffle Work? 
Raffle Chair, Ingrid, explains: 

Every week, there is only one weekly winner who is the holder of 
the ticket with the number that is drawn for that week. 

The card selected by the winner has no impact on the amount the 
winner gets, unless the winner has selected the Ace of Spades (as 
just happened) they win the weekly jackpot and the progressive 
jackpot.  A new one starts a week or two later. 

 The weekly prize amount is 20% of the weekly ticket sales; 

 the $168 prize amount in the Dec 9th Draw, is 20% of total 
ticket sales for that week - $840. 

 $252 (30% of $840) went into the progressive jackpot, and 
$420 (50% of $840) went into the charity pot. 

When the Ace of Spades is selected,  the charity funds are then 
distributed based on each Club's percentage of total tickets sold. 

As of December 30
th
, RCO has $960 of ticket sales, which is about 

12.89% of total ticket sales of $7,450., less expenses, will be about 
$450. for our charities - Hospice Dufferin & Choices Youth Shelter. 

RCO is 3
rd
 in ticket sales of the 18 Clubs (RC Mississauga $1,825 

& RC Guelph Trillium $1,360) 

RRiibbffeesstt::    Our Jan 11th meeting will be Ribfest 

focused as we kick off planning for Ribfest 2022.   

This is a crucial process as we need to plan for a 
Regular Ribfest (as well as Plan B - Drive-Thru if we 
are forced to do so). 
              All Hands on Deck Please! 

  
  

  

Yours in Rotary, 

Don Voisey , 

Editor for today 

January 4, 2022 

Club Meetings in the New Year 
All meetings in Jan & Feb will be via Zoom only. 

Next Club Meeting - 7:15pm Tues. Jan 11 

 

Family Day 
At Island Lake - Mon. Feb 21

st
, RCO 

plans to join the festivities and hand 
out Hot Chocolate and S'Mores 
(yum!) from about 10:00am - 4:00pm. 
Volunteers will be needed. 

 

 CryNot Webinar 
 Tues. Feb 22

nd 

To mark Human Traffic Awareness Day in 
Canada, CryNot is arranging a Webinar with a 
panel and question period.  RCO participation in 
the event (it's our regular meeting night) will be 

arranged. 

Only 20 Couples - contact Ingrid for Tickets! 

isproxto@hotmail.ca 


